

**Savannah Area Darting Association INC**

**Board of Director's Meeting**

**06 May 2024**

Meeting called to order: 7:11 pm

Attendance – See attached sign in sheet

Guests - None

Quorum Established

Approval of April 2024 Meeting Minutes – Motion made by Shannon / Scott - Motion carried

Treasurer Report: motion to approve made by Shannon / Robin – Motion Carried

Motion made by Robin / Shannon to approve the new division reps for this season. Motion Carried

A - Teresa

B - Scott

C - Sheila

D - Joannie

E - Shannon

Reports:

Division Reps:

A – Absent

B – Previous Rep Absent

C – Previous Rep Absent

D – Absent

E – All Good

Statistician Report – Absent but All Good

Rules and Grievance Report – Absent but sent report to Karle as follows:

From Corin no grievances to report, lines have been checked and /or redone. Candlelight still needs a new dartboard for their location or verify the team is bringing one each week. VFW still needs to work on lighting over boards but they are working on it.

Membership Report: had a few add / deletes, and the money has been given to Jeff.

Hall of Fame: Absent

Tournament Director Report Absent but report sent to Karle - let everyone know that with this being the first time that we've had the tournament at VFW we've worked out some bugs, figured out what worked and what didn't work. The space in the room was the largest issue. The food and drinks were great. We've already got the dates for the rest of the year scheduled with the VFW. We did have a little issue with the playoffs on 10 August but we are working on it with Todd to have an alternate solution. Part of that would be utilizing two buildings for the initial or first round each day and then consolidating into the main building for the rest of the tournament. Also, the other option would be to have the vendor and the sign in table and trophies in the other area to allow for more space. If that doesn't allow for as much space as needed, we can utilize the other

building. Going forward we will do the 50-50 both days instead of just one day. Another idea brought forward was to get sponsorship for the playoffs to bring an additional money to assist and keep membership prices from having to go up. Jeff Disk stated he had concern with how the brackets worked. It was suggested that we have a committee to work through the bracket issues for the next playoffs. It was noted that several liked the 2nd/3rd first round. The other suggestion to aid in the cost of the playoffs was to have other quotes for the trophies gathered to save some money.

VP Stephen Sweeney discussed how awesome scheduling system was. Then said that Corin Noonan was doing a great job with the scheduling, but was curious if anyone else had been taught how to do it so that when Corin no longer wants to do it, someone else can take over.

Karle Ansara-Milbaugh let him know about Corin's new scheduling board that we reimbursed him for a few seasons' prior, and that some of the members can use as a backup.

President report - all good

Old Business: Herman Metcalf renewed the website also had discussion about website content. Herman was going to call Adam to see if things were lost when he moved the content over. And move photos to play off page etc. Revise page to put the content where it should go.

Karle Ansara-Milbaugh is still waiting on the previous secretary box from Megan. However, a suggestion will be made under new business.

New Business:

Mr. Sweeney brought up that we might need an ad hoc committee for the tournaments going forward. He started gathering names for potential committee members.

Karle Ansara-Milbaugh recommended that we purchased binders for each position ie R & G, Secretary, VP etc to pass from one person to the next in that position.

Sheila suggested that we get more people involved so that it's not one or two people making decisions.

The president adjourned the meeting at 8:21pm without a motion to adjourn.

Next meeting will be 03 June 2024 at 7pm at the VFW 660.